
 

 
 
 

 
March 5, 2020 

 
To whom it may concern, 
 
This letter serves as official notification that the following workshop will no longer be 
held at the Mathematical Sciences Research Institute (MSRI):  
 

Critical Issues in Mathematics Education 2020: Today’s Mathematics, Social Justice, 
and Implications for Schools 

March 11 – 13, 2020 
 
The decision to cancel this in-person meeting is based on the available scientific data 
on COVID-19, and the strong advice from experts to avoid gatherings of large groups. 
We recognize that this decision may cause significant inconvenience.  However, it was 
made out of deep concern for the health and well-being of our participants, staff and 
program members. 
 
Because this workshop will no longer take place at MSRI, we ask that you honor all 
travel requests from attendees. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Hélène Barcelo  
Deputy Director 
 


